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NOVEMBER EDITION 

 

Front cover image of the Year 5 school 
children’s flower arrangement for their 
harvest festival. 
 
Please forward any articles / photographs 
for inclusion in the December / January 
edition. 

                   Published by Mobberley Parish Council  

Clerk to the Parish Council and Newsletter  
Editor                                                                    
The Rajar Building, Town Lane,                
Tel: 01565 872333 
Email: clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Web: www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 

 
Mobberley Parish Council meetings and Council Committee meetings take place at 
the Rajar Building. All the meeting agendas can be found on two Notice Boards 
(one outside the Rajar Building and the other in Knolls Green) and on the newly 
updated website, www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Full Council meetings are held on the first Monday of the month, except  
August, at 7pm. 
The November meeting is to be held on the 7th. 
 
Committee meetings in November are: 
14th, 7pm Village Pride Committee 
21st, 7pm Planning Committee 
28th, 7pm Rajar Committee 
 
The meetings are open to the public and Mobberley Parish Council welcome the in-
teraction with their residents. If you wish to raise a question please notify the clerk 
3 clear days prior to the meeting.  
  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Photograph provided by  
Sue Walsh, Looking Over the Fields on Newton Hall Lane. 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 
 
We are certainly starting to feel the autumn vibes through the village with 
the orange leaves creating a real feeling of warmth and beauty. October 
saw the annual harvest festivals in the village, with local produce on sale. 
I have seen Knutsford Town Council are doing a Big Bulb Plant to help 
brighten the town in Spring. What a lovely idea this is. I am thinking 
Mobberley could also get involved in planting some bulbs around the vil-
lage too. If any residents would like to plant bulbs, please email Kate 
at clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk with what bulbs you have plant-
ed and where, we can then take some pictures in Spring to celebrate these 
in bloom. 
 
October brought our wonderful Halloween charity event in aid of Young 
Lives VS Cancer. The generosity of the village has been unbelievable 
with a full news spread of the event along with pictures and a thank you 
in the December magazine, so keep your eyes peeled for this! 
 
Christmas is approaching quickly this year, you will see our Christmas 
plans further on in this magazine this month. Wrap up warm and come 
along to our first ever Christmas light switch on. Why not grab a portion 
of Charlie’s fish and chips and come down to the Rajar Building to enjoy 
a mulled wine and the entertainment on offer. We even have our very 
own Prue Leith to judge our Grand Christmas Bake Off with a Star Baker 
apron for the winner.   
 
Our Christmas light competition is back this year with prizes for the best 
household light display and the best business light display. With the 
grand switch on of the council lights being the 25th November, anyone is 
welcome to join in turning their lights on the same evening. Let’s make 
Mobberley shine! 
 
The council would like to send their deepest condolences to Blair Camp-
bells family at this very sad time. Our little village is in shock at the trag-
ic accident that took such a young, bright, wonderful life. The Go-
FundMe page is on Mobberley Matters should anyone want to support 
the young family left behind. 
 
Hannah, the Chairwoman. 
   

mailto:clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk
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Come and join us at the Rajar  

Building, Town Lane, for a glass of 
mulled wine and switching on the  

Mobberley Christmas lights. Why not 
grab a fish and chips from Charlie’s 

Chippy to enjoy at the event.  
Friday 25th November 5pm—7pm.  

Lights will be switched on at 5.30pm. 
We would love for businesses and  

residents on Town Lane to switch their 
Christmas lights on at the same time.  

 
Carol singing around the tree will  

follow the switch on. If the weather is 
against us the carol singing will be  

inside the Rajar Building.  
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The event will include the Great 
Christmas Mobberley Bake Off. 

Judged by our own Prue Leith. Please 
bring your Christmas bakes to the 
event to be presented for judging.  

 
The winner will receive a star baker 

apron. 
Bakes will be shared after the judging 

with friends and family. 
Children can bring their Christmas 

Wish List to give to Santa and his Elf.  
 

Mobberley calendars will be available 
to purchase on the evening with all 
proceeds going to our nominated  

charity for the year,  
Young Lives, Vs Cancer. 
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Mobberley Parish Council are now on  

Facebook.  
Please follow our page for regular updates,  

articles and news.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/Mobberley-Parish-
Council-108039911976043 

 

Defibrillators 
 
24 hour access defibrillators have now been installed and registered 
with the Ambulance Service at the following locations: 
The Victory Hall, The Railway Inn, The Plough and Flail and Mobber-
ley Methodist Church. We would like to pass on a big thank you to Sal 
at Knutsford First Responders who provided advice and assistance in 
getting these setup. 
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Please come along and support our annual St. Wilfrid’s Church Fair which will be held 
on Saturday 19th November at the Rajar Building, Town Lane, between 9.30a.m.and 
1.00p.m.  
The Fair provides an ideal opportunity to buy your Christmas presents.  
Stalls include: homemade cakes and biscuits, fashion jewellery, fancy goods, bric-a-brac, 
indoor bulbs, fashion clothing, handmade candles; homemade chutneys and preserves. 
There will also be a tombola. 
 
Admission will be a £1 raffle ticket with the opportunity to win many fabulous prizes 
 
Refreshments, which will be served at The Beacon, will include homemade cake and pork 
baps. We look forward to seeing you on the 19th November. 
If you are able to bake for the cake stall, or provide a raffle prize please advise Jean 
Underhill 873890 if you are able to provide gifts for the tombola, please advise Ian 
Blay 873218 and if you have any bric-a-brac you wish to donate please advise John 
Hennerley 872784. Thank you. 

 
 

  
 
 

 

               
St Wilfrid’s Church Fair,  

The Rajar, Town Lane                 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday 19th November 2022 
Between 9.30am and 1.00pm 

An Opportunity to buy your Christmas Presents 
 

Stalls include: homemade cakes, indoor bulbs, bric-a-brac, 
Fashion jewellery, fancy goods, homemade preserves and chut-

neys, tombola, handmade candles and fashion clothing. 
 

Admission - £1 raffle ticket 
Refreshments available at The Beacon 
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Mobberley Women’s Institute 

 
WI is meeting on 20th October at 2pm in the Methodist rooms, A talk on Wildlife in the North-
west by David Brotton.  Run by women, for women of all ages and abilities, you are welcome to 
join us. 
 
Contact: Secretary-Clare Slack (873680). 

We have been hearing a lot over the last few months about the rising cost of 
living and the impact that is having on the most vulnerable in our society.  If 
you are struggling, then perhaps the Mobberley Trust can help. 
The Mobberley Trust exists to support Mobberley residents who are struggling 
financially. Although we cannot offer long-term aid, we can make grants for 

one-off payments.  In the past we have assisted people by –helping elderly/infirm residents clear 
gardens that have become overgrown. paying to replace fencing and gates that are no longer fit for 
purpose, buying specialist medical equipment, supporting people with the cost of retraining and 
education courses. Supporting the cost of school trips. 
In addition, the Mobberley Trust can also offer grants to group that help nurture and promote the 
Mobberley Community and in the past the Mobberley Trust have made donations to the Scouts, 
the Friends of Mobberley School and the Mobberley Rose Queen Committee. 
If you are a Mobberley resident and need financial assistance then please contact the Mobberley 
Trust and we will do our best to help, it is what we are here for.   
 
To get in touch please call Mr. Mike McDonald on 873145 or the Rev. on 873218 Ian Blay on 
873218. 



Page 10 

 

 

St. Wilfrid CofE, Church Lane, Mobberley 
Rector: Revd Canon Ian Blay 01565 873218; ianblay@btinternet.com 

Website: mobberleychurch.co.uk 
 
 
 

Remembrance Sunday 

Messy Church 

 
Our November Messy Church, on Saturday 26th will be all about Christingle & 
Christmas as we look forward to our December celebrations.  We will also begin our 
plans for the church Nativity on the 18th December. 
 
Messy Church is church for all the family and parents as well as children are invited 
and welcome to join in with our various arts and crafts activities.  This is a great 
opportunity also to meet other young families around Mobberley and for the children 
to meet, socialise and play together.  We meet at The Beacon at 10.00 a.m. 
 

Saturday 26th December 
10.00 a.m. 

The Beacon 

With the death of Her Majesty the 
Queen we have lost a vital national 
link with the events of World War 2 
and our remembrance seems to be, 
in some way, diminished.  This year, 
few of those establishment 
figures who will stand around 
the cenotaph will have 
had any first-hand experience 
of global conflict.  There will still 
be veterans present but their numbers 
are slowly diminishing as well. 

This makes our Act of Remembrance 
all the more important.  The weight of 
responsibility is shifting to a new 
generation to maintain our annual  

pledge and commitment, that 
‘We will remember them’.  Our 
Remembrance Service will take 
place at 10.00 a.m. followed by 
the Act of Remembrance at the 
war memorial at 11.00 a.m.  The 

parade will gather in the school car 
park at 9.30 a.m. 
 
 Remembrance Sunday 

Sunday 13th November 

Church Fair 

 
Please come and support our annual St. Wilfrid’s Church Fair 
which will be held on Saturday 19th November at the Rajar 
Building, Town Lane, between 9.30a.m.and 1.00p.m.  The Fair 
provides an ideal opportunity to buy your Christmas presents.  Stalls 
include: homemade cakes and biscuits, fashion jewellery, fancy goods, bath and 
body products, cards, bric-a-brac, indoor bulbs, fashion clothing, handmade 
candles; there will also be a tombola. 
 
Admission will be a £1 raffle ticket with the opportunity to win many fabulous prizes 
 
Refreshments, which will be served at The Beacon, will include homemade cake 
and pork baps.  We look forward to seeing you on the 19th November. 
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Mobberley Primary School   

 

 

 

Children at Mobberley Primary enjoyed a Harvest Service at St Wilfrid's 
Church. They donated food to be taken to The Welcome in Knutsford 
which was very greatly received. Children in Year 5 enjoyed flower ar-
ranging with Mrs Eadie to decorate the Church for all the Harvest celebra-
tions. Pupils in the Harvest Choir sang at St Wilfrid's over the weekend 
and represented the school well. 
There have been many sporting events at school over the last few weeks. 
Children in Years 1 - 4 have had the opportunity to take part in Tri-Golf 
sessions which they have very much enjoyed. Children in Years 3 and 5 
have experienced cricket lessons on the playground and seem to be having 
lots of fun! Our football team played well in 2 matches against St Vincents 
and Egerton. The netball team also enjoyed playing against St Vincents 
and Egerton on 2 occasions. There were 4 teams of footballers playing 
against St Bede's, with lots of fun had by all. Some children in Years 3 and 
4 also enjoyed experiencing a hockey tournament at Knutsford High 
School. 
Many of the children are involved in groups at school and have their first 
meetings. The School Council met with Mr Stenson to discuss anti-
bullying and feeling safe at school. The Ethos team met with Mrs Franklin 
to discuss initial ideas for the year and the Young Leaders have met Mrs 
Franklin and Miss Rainbow to decide which charities they will support 
this year.  
Children in Year 5 took part in a Pilgrim Day at Chester Cathedral. They 
learnt about pilgrimages and the shrine of St Werburgh; dressed up as 
monks; made prayer bead bracelets; created mosaics; designed a pilgrim's 
purse and listened to the organ being played.  
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                                                   MANCHESTER AIRPORT  

The Parish Council are receiving an increase in complaints relat-
ing to noisy aircrafts flying over the village. Please could resi-
dents follow the link below to register any complaints directly 
with the airport. There is also a link to WebTrack which gives 
real time arrival and departure information in relation to your 

house. Tap the house icon on the top left of the page and it will 
allow you to enter your postcode and this will then show up on 

the map. 

https://complaints-eu.emsbk.com/man3 

https://webtrak.emsbk.com/man2 
 
 
 
Notification of Runway Closure 2022  
 
November 1st to 3rd, 22:30 – 6:00 
December 6th to 8th, 22:30 – 6:00 
 

 
Going on Holiday? 
Local small animal sitter. Daily visits to feed, water and take care of 
your small household pets (cats, birds rabbits etc.) while you are 
away. Personal service offered with photos, videos and FaceTIme 
with your pets while you are away to ease any worries. Standard car 
used without advertising so people won’t see you are away. Refer-
ences available. Hannah—07909 440476. 

https://complaints-eu.emsbk.com/man3
https://webtrak.emsbk.com/man2
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Rajar Building Facebook Page 

A Facebook Page has been setup for the Rajar Building with a timetable of classes 
and information about booking the main hall. Please follow the page to keep up to 
date with events. 

https://www.facebook.com/The-Rajar-Building-102530612365185 

The art classes are no longer running on a Monday and Thursday afternoon due to 
the tutor moving out of the area. There is now availability for booking the hall on a 
weekday afternoon. If you are interested in 
running a class or community group please 
email 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk for 
further details. 

 

 
Mobile library 

 The mobile library is in Mobberley every three weeks, on a 
Friday. Route details can be found at www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/
libraries/nearest_library/mobile_library_routes.aspx 
 2pm-3pm Edenfield Road    
 3.15pm-4pm Bernisdale  

COMMUNITY ORCHARD UPDATE    
 
At the time of writing, the orchard is looking at its best with lots of colourful wild flowers. The yellow rattle 
which is semi parasitic on grass is out competing the grasses and allowing other wild flowers to flourish. It was 
great to see so many people, especially the children, in the orchard for the Jubilee Treasure Hunt. I think that they 
would all agree that Mobberley community Orchard is a beautiful spot to sit, walk, play or work in. 
Barring drought, fie or late frosts, we should have a reasonable crop of apples this year. If you would like to get 
involved please contact Nick Eadie (872306) or come along to one of our work parties on the second Saturday of 
each month from 9am -12noon armed with stout boots and gloves. Now that the orchard is well established, we 
need to think ahead a bit! 
I am thinking...... 

Volunteers to share mowing of paths? 
Possible extension of land used for cultivation e.g more trees/soft fruit/other?? 
Apple day in the Autumn (perhaps the resurrection of the Mobberley 

Wakes.....apple tasting, juicing, identification, growing advice, music and 
dancing!)?? 

Scything workshop/competition (think Poldark)?? 
Young blood to take over when old gardeners finally go to seed? 
Photography/artwork? 
Wildflower seed collection? 
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Cheshire East Councillor Charlotte Leach 

There are no surgeries currently but anyone who would like to speak to  
Charlotte on a one to one basis, then please contact her . 

Email: charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk  
Phone number: 07791291521 

mailto:charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

 

HARWOOD HOME 

MAINTENANCE 
Full Bathroom Refurbishment 

Your Local Plumbing Tradesman  
30 years’ experience - 

no job too small 
Corgi Reg  

 
Call Andrew on 
   Telephone  

07967 462266  or  
Email: agharwood959@gmail.com 

                                                 
Mobberley Scouts    

                             
Barbara Horry is collecting all year round for table top sales , so keep do-
nating  Anything apart from: Curtains, Bedding and Books. 
                               Thank you for your fantastic support    

 Contact Barbara for more details : 873132 
 
If you are interested in finding out more about all the exciting activities at First Mobberley, please 
contact our Group Scout Leader: kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk 
Open to boys & girls from the age of 6 

mailto:agharwood959@gmail.com
mailto:kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk
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St. Wilfrid CofE, Church Lane, Mobberley 
 

Rector: Revd Canon Ian Blay 01565 873218; ianblay@btinternet.com 
Website: mobberleychurch.co.uk 

 
 
 

The Blessing of the Animals 

 
Our All-Age Service in September is the service of the Blessing of the Pets.  We include this as part of our Harvest celebra-

tions, giving thanks to God for ‘all good gifts around us’, physical manifestations of his love and care for us. 
 

All things hairy, furry, scaly, slimy and feathery are most welcome… and you can bring your pets with you as we share in this 
day of celebration. 

 

Blessing of the Pets 
Sunday 11

h
 September 

10.00 a.m. 
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    HCPC Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist  
 

Treatment in the comfort of your own home.  
 

Please contact Kerry  
01565 872808  

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

Fully Trained Professionals 
Caustic Free Cleaning 
Steam Clean—no fumes 
Surfaces 
Doors 
Servicing 

Hinges 
Hotplates 
Covers 
Liners 
Door Liners 

 
Local ironing service available. Free collection and delivery 

service with a 48 hour turnaround within 3 miles of the  
village. 

 
Please call  07909 440476 

 Cheshire Pet Supplies  
 

All Pets catered for 
Guaranteed free Delivery on Thursdays to Mobberley & surrounding areas if orders received by 12 noon Wednesday. 

Open to the Public 
at 

Unit 5 Oakfield Trading Estate Oakfield Road, Altrincham, WA15 8EJ 
0161 928 3588  www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk  

http://www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk
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Useful numbers 
 

Ark Veterinary Mobberley – 872035 
Cheshire East Council – 0300 123 55 00 
Cheshire East Councillor – C Leach  07791 
291521 
Citizens Advice – 03444 111 444  
Town Lane Pharmacy, Mobberley – 872080 
D&G Little Bus – 01270 252572 
Fire Dept. (non-urgent) – 633369 
Knutsford Police – 0845 458 0000 
Knutsford Children’s Centre – 01625 374904  
Emergency Dentist – 874009  
Methodist Minister Nick Thompson—01625 
253313 
1st Mobberley Rainbow and Brownies –  
mobberleybrownies@gmail.com  
Mobberley Bridge Club – 872793 
Mobberley Burleyman 07900 922380   
Mobberley Cattery – 07765 110441 
Mobberley Cricket Club – 873252 
Mobberley Parish Council – 872333 
Mobberley Pre-School – 07771 426292  
Mobberley Primary School – 01625 800920 
Mobberley Trust – 873145 
Mobberley Victory Hall –  
victoryhallhire@gmail.com 
Mobberley Women’s Institute – 873680 
PCSO Emma Darroch—07989 438404 
Rajar Building – 872333 

Mobberley Parish Councillors 

Mobberley Newsletter 
 

Please let us know what you think of 
the newsletter, by contacting the 

Clerk  
Your views are important. 

 

Copy for the December  
edition to be with the Parish Clerk 

by 15th November 2022 
 

Please feel free to contact the Clerk/
editor with any pictures or news you 

would like to see 
included in the 

Mobberley Newsletter. 

Chairman 
Hannah Moss 
TDC, Finance, Planning, Rajar Building, 
h.moss@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
Vice-chairman 
Anne Holloway 
Village Amenities, Village Pride  
A.holloway@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Swan 
Planning, Village Amenities—footpath and 
TDC  
D.swan@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
John Unterhalter 
Planning  
J.unterhalter@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Heidi Gilks 
Planning, Rajar Building and Finance 
h.gilks@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 

Viv Pike 
TDC and Finance  
V.pike@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Joshua Gow 
Website, Village Amenities, Village Pride and 
Neighbourhood Plan 
J.gow@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Brush 
Rajar 
D.brush@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Karen Baker 
Village Pride, Village Amenities, Finance, Po-
lice Liaison 
k.baker@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sue Bellamy 
Planning, Finance 
S.bellamy@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Janet Cookson 
Planning, Youth Council, Police Liaison 
J.cookson@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
 

Clerk to the Council 
 
Kate Marsh 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
01565 872 333 

Cheshire East Councillor 
 
Councillor Charlotte Leach 
Charlotte.Leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 07791 291521 


